

Larchwood Gardens Pilgrims Hatch Brentwood Essex CM15 9NG

Headteacher: Mr.S.Bowsher



T: 01277 372450 E: office@larchwood.essex.sch.uk W: www.LarchwoodPrimary.co.uk

20th July 2023

## **Sunflower Competition Winners**

Dear Parents / Carers

The moment everyone has been waiting for, the announcement of the winners of the 11<sup>th</sup> annual sunflower competition has arrived. The winners were announced in assembly this afternoon and trophies given out.

We had a huge number of entries sent in this year and after much checking and sorting the winners are:

Reception - Penny in RT

Year 1 - Joshua in 1P

Year 2 - Spencer in 2BC

Year 3 - Skylar in 3B

Year 4 - Esme in 4B

Year 5 - Joel in 5D

Year 6 - Grace in 6R

Staff - Mrs Carter

The overall top three in the school are:

1st - Penny in RT

2<sup>nd</sup> – Emily in RT

3<sup>rd</sup> - Spencer in 2BC

We are also in competition with Hogarth where Mr Duff has been the Executive Headteacher. Penny's sunflower wasn't quite tall enough to beat their tallest sunflower, however Mrs Carter's was. As we didn't fully decide if staff were included, Mr Duff and I have decided to call it an honourable draw. Next year the competition will be between ourselves, Hogarth and Kelvedon Hatch as they will both have joined the DET – next year we will be the first Trust winner!

Well done to all the children (and adults) for all the care and attention you gave your sunflowers. Especially well done to Penny, whose name now joins the honours board in the entrance.

Mr S Bowsher Headteacher

